
“Merced County’s Workforce Investment System will keep pace with new growth, the emerging economy, and the ever-changing needs of the employers 
by creating a better educated, highly skilled workforce, that’s capable, prepared, and thoroughly knowledgeable.” 

,,.                             0orkforce Investment Board of Merced County 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                             http://web.co.merced.ca.us/wi/wib/subcommittees/subcommittees.html                         
 
Members Present: Andrea Baker, Don Bergman, Sharon Cresswell, Phil Flores, Peter Fluetsch (Vice 

Chair), John Fowler, Carol Greenberg, Mike Sullivan (Chair)  
 

Members Absent: Nicolas Benjamin, Ernie Flores, Scott Galbraith, Anne Newins, Al Romero 
Thomas Tsubota 

 
 
Others Present: Dave Davis, Patricia Hinson, Sandy Lemas, Alfredo Mendoza, Joanne Presnell 
                                       
1. Call to Order and Roll Call:  The Chair called the meeting to order at 3:12 p.m.  Roll call was 
taken. 
 
2.   Agenda:  It was M/S/C Fluetsch/Bergman to approve the agenda as published. 
 
3.   Approve Minutes:  It was M/S/C Bergman/Flores to approve the August 25, 2005 minutes. 
 
4.   Public Opportunity to Speak:  None 
 
5.  Action Agenda: 
 
       a.   Eligible Training Provider’s List Policy:  It was M/S/C/ Fowler/Bergman to accept the revised 
Eligible Training Provider’s List Policy, and forward to the Workforce Investment Board for approval.   
 
       b.   Supportive Services Policy:  It was M/S/C Fluetsch/ Bergman to accept the new Supportive 
Services Policy, and forward to the Workforce Investment Board for approval. 
 
6.   Information/Discussion Agenda: 
 

a. Frontline Workforce Development Grant Requirements:  Staff informed the committee 
about the first stage requirements needed to apply for the grant. The Chair asked staff to present a draft 
letter of intent at the next meeting.   
  

b. Medical Assistant Lattice Timelines:  Staff updated the committee regarding the timeline 
on the Medical Assistant Lattice . This grant is a regional project to conduct a study on medical 
assistants. There will be a medical assistants survey to be conducted between January–June 2006. This 
information will be given back to the four counties for their review. A final report is expected by 
January 2007. The Center of Public Policy Studies at California State University Stanislaus has 
submitted a proposal, and will meet with Department staff to further discuss the survey and negotiate a 
counter proposal. 
 
7.   Chair Comments:  The chair requested the date for next meeting stay as planned until further 
notice. 
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8.   Next Meeting Date/Time:  The next meeting is December 22, 2005, 3:00-4:30 p.m., Department of 
Workforce Investment, 1880 W. Wardrobe Ave, Large Conference Room. 
 
9.  Adjourn:  The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m. 
 
 
Minutes prepared by Patricia Hinson. 


